
 
 
DISCLAIMER OF OPINION BY THE INDEPENDENT AUDITOR ON THE AUDITED 
CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE FINANCIAL YEAR ENDED 31 
MARCH 2024 
 
 
The board of directors (the “Board”) of First Myanmar Investment Public Company Limited (the 
“Company” and with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that the Company’s 
Independent Auditor has included a disclaimer of opinion (the “Disclaimer of Opinion”) in the 
Independent Auditor’s Report dated 4 November 2024 (the “Independent Auditor’s Report”) on the 
audited consolidated financial statements of the Group and the Company (the “Financial Statements”) 
for the financial year ended 31 March 2024 (“FY2024”).  
 
The basis for the Disclaimer of Opinion is contained in the Independent Auditor’s Report. The Disclaimer 
of Opinion was issued due to ongoing audit work related to one of the Group’s component subsidiaries 
which has also caused the delay in the release of Financial Statements.  
 
Notwithstanding the Disclaimer of Opinion, the Board believes that the Group and the Company will be 
able to operate as a going concern. and the use of the going concern assumption in the preparation 
and presentation of the Financial Statements remains appropriate. 
 
The Independent Auditors’ Report and a complete set of the Financial Statements will be contained in 
the Company’s Annual Report for FY2024 (the “FY2024 Annual Report”), which will be released on or 
about the date of this announcement. Shareholders of the Company are advised to read this 
announcement in conjunction with the FY2024 Annual Report. 
 
The Company will provide further updates as necessary following completion of the audit work of the 
component subsidiary. 
 
 
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD  
 
 
 
 
Tun Tun  
Chief Executive Officer  
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